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Good morning.  Despite the dark, dank weather outside, school is a hive of activity.  A huge 

thank you for the kind donations which have been sent in today for the Christmas Fayre, they 

are greatly appreciated. Any further donations can be brought to school and we will ensure the 

Fayre team get them.  

 

Our week started with Remembrance Day.  Children took part in an assembly, followed by the 

2 minute silence later in the morning and some children went up to visit the war memorial in 

Pyrford to tie in with some of the work they had been doing.  

 

Very excitingly, our playground markings have been 

installed on the back playground.  Having been told 

that we would have to wait until next week, we 

received a call early in the week to say the 

installation team were on their way.  The children 

absolutely love playing on these and they really 

brighten up the school environment.  My thanks to 

Mrs Murray for organising and to the PTA for 

funding this. 

 

It was good to see so many parents attending the 

parents evenings this week.  Hopefully you were able to spend time with your child's teacher, 

understanding how your child's learning is progressing.  Our next parent evening slots are in 

March, but please don't wait until then if you have any questions, queries or concerns.  Please 

email in to school and teachers will find a time to meet with you.  As I mentioned last week, 

we will be sending out written reports for children in December so that you are kept up to 

date with their progress and attitudes to learning  

 

The photographer has been in this week and all children who were in school have had their 

photos taken.  Nigel is trying to turn these around as quickly as possible so that parents can 

order them for Christmas presents etc.  

 

You should have received an email yesterday from the school with regards to an update on the 

flu immunisation programme.  The nurses will be in school to administer the vaccine on the 

18th and 19th of November as originally planned (we had been told that there had been 

difficulty sourcing the vaccine, however this is no longer the case).  

 

I have been asked by various local residents to remind parents of dangerous parking, driving 

and, in particular, a plea for parents to turn off car engines whilst waiting to collect your 

children from school.  I would be really grateful to parents for your support in this.  Each week 

I receive a number of complaints about inconsiderate parents.  Our job in school is to spend 

the time with the children, which they deserve in order to support them; having to deal with 

complaints about parents’ behaviour detracts us from this. 

 

On a brighter note, next week continues to be busy in our lead up to the festive period.  

Please see the notices in this newsletter about mufti day, dress up day for Squirrels, jam jars, 

Fayre donations etc.  I appreciate that there is a lot going on and thank you for supporting 

your children and the school.  Children should wear mufti to school next Friday in return for 

tombola donations - please remember to send in coats for your child as this often gets missed 

on the colder mufti days. 

 

Wishing you all a good weekend. 

 

Kathryn Krynicki 

Headteacher 

15 November 2019 

Pyrford Church of England Primary School 



Squirrels  - Jay Doyle for being sensible and kind 

to his friends. 

Ash - Andrew Georgiou for a fantastic party 

invitation to Elmer. 

Hazel - Charlie Shaile for trying very hard with his 

writing. 

Beech - Mariam Ali for being happy and working 

hard in school. 

Oak - Abigail Napier for fantastic writing about 

Emily Brown. 

Chestnut - Oliver Tine for a carefully stitched felt 

face. 

Hawthorn - Austin Gregory-Dean for fantastic 

writing about Mrs Wright’s pets. 

Cedar -  Caleb Hennessy for fantastic writing 

about Mrs Wright’s pets. 

Elm -  Emme Gwyther for writing a fantastic poem 

using similes. 

Maple - Emily Pugh for creating a poem all about 

fish and including similes and metaphors! 

Alder -  Becky Armstrong for a descriptive and 

beautifully presented poem about winter. 

Larch - Ben Vieira for writing an excellent poem 

about the winter. 

Cherry  - Alex Booth for working systematically 

during maths investigations. 

Rowan - Kaelan Taherian for writing a fantastic 

opening to his Highwayman story. 

Willow -  Emily Attfield for showing resilience and 

determination in Maths. 

Laurel - Jessica Clothier & Zak Barker for showing 

patience and great teamwork in Science when 

making a periscope. 

Holly - Millie Anderson for an excellent poster 

about Claude Monet in Art. 

On Monday some Year 5 pupils visited the Pyrford War Memorial at St 

Nicolas’ Church to lay a wreath at 11 o’clock on Remembrance Day.  The 

visit linked in with their WW1 topic and they also looked to see if they could 

spot any of the local soldiers that they had learned about.  They also made 

collages in art which were put on display in the classrooms and in the hall. 

 



Another week with Year 5 at the top of the individual and class 

leagues!  Will they make it 3 weeks in a row?  Well done Zara, 

Annabel, Daniel,  Rowan Class, Cherry Class and Willow Class!  

 

Rock Hero Status has been awarded to 

LKS2     UKS2 

1st Place: Freya Andrews  1st Place:    Rubens Bekker 

2nd Place: Megan Cantillon  2nd Place:    Isadora Rubie 

3rd Place: Alfie Westen   3rd Place:    Daniel Sprangle 

For the most improved accuracy over the last week.  Well done Rock Legends! 

Come On Pyrford!   We have moved up to be 7th in the Local League Tables 

1 New Monument Primary Academy   5     Westfield Primary School   

2 The Winston Churchill School   6     Broadmere Primary School   

3 Cobham Free School    7     Pyford Primary School   

4 Maybury Primary School  

  Individuals Classes 

  

1st Zara Patel - 66,485,334 

  

Rowan Class - 89,912,672 

2nd Annabel Kidd - 33,331,230 Cherry Class - 71,555,754 

3rd Daniel Sprangle - 19,075,962 Willow Class - 58,833,483 

  













TICKETS WILL BE DISTRIBUTED ONCE ALL HAVE BEEN SOLD 

SOLD OUT 



SCHOOL DATES FOR 2019—2020 ACADEMIC YEAR 

Description Date Time 

Flu Vaccinations  Mon 18 & Tue 19 November  

EYFS Nursery Rhyme dress up day Wed 20 November  

Presentation & Tour for Prospective Parents 

(Reception & Nursery) 
Thu 21 November 

10:00 & 14:00  

& 19:00 

Mufti Day (donations for chocolate tombola, adult 

gifts and bottles) for Xmas Fayre 
Fri 22 November  

School Nurse for Yr 6 Measurement Programme Mon 25 November  

Christmas Fayre Sat 30 November 11:00 - 14:00 

Assessment Week w/c 2 December  

‘Dick Whittington’ Panto for whole school Tue 3 December  

Yr 4 class to Guildford Museum Thursday 5 December  

Yr 4 class to Guildford Museum Friday 6 December  

Christmas Tree Sale Sat 7 December tbc 

Parents’ Christmas Party @ Pyrford Golf Club Sat 7 December evening 

EYFS Christmas Production Tue 10 December 09:30 

KS1 Christmas Production Tue 10 December 14:00 

KS1 Christmas Production Wed 11 December 14:00 

PTA Information Evening & AGM Wed 11 December 18:30 

Christmas Jumper Day & Christmas Lunch Friday 13 December  

Christmas Pause Day Mon 16 December  

KS2 Carol Concert at CoGS Tue 17 December 18:30 

KS1 Christmas Parties Wed 18 December  

KS2 Carol Concert at CoGS Thu 19 December 13:45 

KS2 Disco Thu 19 December 18:30 - 2000 

School Christmas Service at CoGS Fri 20 December 09:30 

Last Day of Autumn Term Fri 20 December finish at 13:30  

Christmas Holidays 21 December to 5 January   

INSET Day Mon 6 January  

First Day of Spring Term Tue 7 January  

Primary Admissions deadline Wed 15 January  

Bag2School collection Wed 15 January  

SEN Parents’ Meetings Wed 22 January 15:30—17:30 

o2 Young Voices Concert Fri 24 January  

Y5 Vikings Workshop Tue 28 January  

Yr 1 to Windsor Castle Wed 29 January  

Yr 4 to Synagogue Thu 30 January  

Yr 3 class to Pizza Express Tue 4 February  

Yr 3 class to Pizza Express Wed 5 February  

Parent Workshops: English, Reading & Spelling Wed 5 February 18:30 

Spring Half term 17 - 21 February  

Yr 6 Greek workshop Wed 4 March  

Spring Parents’ Meetings Tue 10 March 15:30 - 17:30 

Yr 2 to Brooklands Museum Thu 12 March  

Spring Parents’ Meetings Thu 12 March 15:30 - 19:30 

Y5 Mosque Visit Thu 19 March  

Assessment Week w/c 23 March  

Easter Pause Day Mon 30 March  



Description Date Time 

School Easter Service at CoGS Fri 3 April 09:30 

Last Day of Spring Term Fri 3 April finish at 13:30 

Easter Holidays 4 - 19 April  

First Day of Summer Term Mon 20 April  

Yr 4 Residential to Hindleap Wed 22 - Fri 24 April  

Yr 3 Residential to High Ashurst Thu 30 April - Fri 1 May  

Swimming starts w/c 4 May  

Yr 5 Residential to West Dean Tue 5 - Thu 7 May  

May Bank Holiday Fri 8 May  

SATs Week 11 -14 May  

Reception to British Wildlife Centre Mon 18 May  

Summer Half term 25 -29 May  

INSET Day Mon 1 June  

Yr 4 Tropical Zoo Wed 3 June  

Yr 5 to Harry Potter Studios Mon 8 June  

Yr 6 Bikeability Mon 8 - Fri 12 June  

Yr 2 to The Look Out Discovery Centre Thu 11 June  

Yr 6 Residential to Osmington Mon 15 - Fri 19 June  

Yr 3 class to Henley Fort Wed 17 June  

Yr 3 class to Henley Fort Thu 18 June  

EYFS & KS1 Sports Day Fri 19 June am 

Yr 4 to Wisley Thu 25 June  

KS2 Sports Day Fri 26 June am 

Yr 4 Brass Concert at CoGS Sat 27 June evening 

Assessment Week w/c 29 June  

Secondary School induction days Tue 30 June / Wed 1 July  

Yr 2 Pedals Course Wed 1 July  

INSET Day Fri 3 July  

Yr 5 Away Day at Fullbrook Tue 7 July  

Yr 6 Production Fri 17 July  

Yr 6 Leavers’ Disco Tue 21 July 18:30 - 20:00 

Leavers’ Service at CoGS Wed 22 July 09:30 

Last Day of Summer Term Wed 22 July finish at 13:30 


